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Winners announced 
in business awards 
for alumni programs 

On January 6, the Awards Pro­
gram was launched in support of 
higher education. Sponsored by 
American business and industry, 
this grant of $10,000 by the United 
States Steel Foundation is designed 
to broaden the base of support for 
higher education. 

Texas A&M Wins 

Top honors and a check for $10,-
000 went to Texas A & M college, 
winner in the tax supported univer­
sity classification, in recognition of 
the support given by the alumni in 
1957. Asked to contribute to the 
erection of a campus chapel, scho­
larships, and faculty achievement 
awards, 15,284 alumni contributed 
out of a total of 31,200 graduates 
and former students for a participa­
tion of 48.9 per cent. 

Over 300 in Competition 

More than three hundred institu­
tions competed for awards and 
honors. First place certificates and 
checks for $1,000 went to the leader 
in the following categories: Texas 
Lutheran College in the small co­
educational division; Willamette 
University for large coeducational; 
Holy Cross for men's colleges; 
Princeton University for private; 
College of Medical Evangelists £01' 
professional schools; Monticello for 
junior colleges; and Thacher School 
for independent secondary schools. 
Vassar and Mount Holyoke colleges 
shared the honor and award for the 
women's college division. 

Criteria guiding the judges in 
making their decision included: the 
amount of funds raised by alumni, 
the number of contributors, the per­
centage of participation, size of the 
average gift, purpose for which 
funds were raised, improvement 
over previous years and the effort 
to broaden the base of support for 
the institution. 

Mr. and Mrs. Joe Cannon and their daughter, Margaret Eileen, proudly pose with the four 
Japanese children who have ioined their family by adoption. They are, left to right, 
Deborah Ann, 5; Leonard Earl, 4; Gregory Paul, 2; and Joseph Tray, 5. Two were adopted 
in 1956, and two last year. 

Cannons adopt Japanese children 
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Cannon, former 

Harding College students, have a 
family of two nationalities. In ad­
dition to their own daughter, Mar­
garet Eileen, they have four adopt­
ed Japanese children. 

The Cannons are now in Abilene, 
Tex., on a teacher exchange be­
tween Abilene Christian College and 
Ibaraki Christian College, Ibaraki 
Ken, Japan. 

Joe Cannon traces the decisi.on 
to adopt the children back to a 
ladies Bible class he was conducting 
in Japan. During a discussion of 
the care of orphans and widows, he 
commented that all those who were 
able to adopt children should do so. 
Some self-examination proved to 
the Cannons that they should adopt 
the children. 

The chi 1 d r e n were secured 
through the International Social 
Service, Y okosuka Welfare Center, 
and the Holt Adoption Program. 

The adopted children range in age 
from two to five. Leonard Earl, 
age 4, and Troy Joseph, age five, 
were adopted by the Cannons in 
August, 1956. Gregory Paul, age 
two, was adopted in June and Deb­
orah Ann, age 5, in July of 1958. 

Joe Cannon, a 1947 graduate of 
Harding, was a member of the 
Lambda Sigma social club, and was 
active in Debate, dramatics, and in­
tramural football. He was elected 
Best All Around Boy in 1947 and 
was elected a member of Who's 
Who in American Colleges and Uni­
versities. His wife, Rosabell Can­
non, attended Harding in 1946-47. 

The following yearbooks can be 
obtained from the Alumni Office: 
1926, 27, 46, 47, 50, 51, 52, 53, 
54,56,57. 



President's Corner 

By Evan Ulrey 

.J _ 
This past month I had the pleas­

ure of meeting with the Wichita 
Chapter. Their meeting is report­

ed elsewhere in this issue. If any of us on the campus 
can help you with any of your coming meetings, call 
on us. 

The alumni officers are anxious for all alumni to 
make suggestions for a more effective alumni associ­
ation. Won't you take time to write us all your helpful 
suggestions? Thank you for all the personal greet­
ings, messages, and suggestions which you wrote on 
the questionnaires. 

A few days of warm spring weather have already 
started that unbelievable transformation on the campus 
from gray brown of winter to green and yellow of 
spring. Everybody says the campus is more beautiful 
than ever before. I hope you are beginning to think of 
Alumni Day and are making your plans to come to 
swell the ranks. 

Please send us snapshots of family and group 
meetings to file for use in the bulletin. We are trying 
to make it serve better as a news sheet. We got a fine 
response on the questionnaire - but if you haven't sent 
yours in it isn't too late - and don't forget your chil­
dren's names, ages, and birthdates. 

Our sympathy 

From here and there . . . 
Martha Deen (BA'51) is teaching 4th grade at Carr 

School, Muskegon, Mich. 
Jimmie Lee Layton ('36) Mills is attending Harding 

and working in the bookstore. Her husband, James, 
is a field representative for the Development Office. 

The following alumni have received graduate degrees 
from the University of Arkansas this January: Larry 
Horn (BA'57), Louise Shultz (BA'56), and Meredith 
Thorn (BA'54) received M.A. degrees; Rue Porter 
Rogers (BA'51) M. S. degree; Francis Albin (BS'57) 
M. B. A.; Muriel Bernice Bush (BA'54), James Childs 
(BA'54), Valda Faye Montgomery (BA'40) M.Ed. 
degrees; Bobby Hamm (BS'57), and James R. Chandler 
(BA'57) masters in business administration. 

Robert Anthony (BA'42 )is superintendent of the 
Haynes school district. 

Isaiah Anthony (BA'51) is teaching at the Oak 
Grove school in Little Rock. 

Ed Baker (,57) is a toolmaker and machinist in 
Hollywood, Fla. 

Lawrence Barclay (BA'56) is working for a Ph.D. 
degree at the University of Chicago. He is also teach­
ing the college-age Bible class at the Cornell Ave. 
church. 

T. H. Sherrill died suddenly 
Oct. 27, 1958, of a heart attack 
in Newport. We extend our sym­
pathy to his wife and daughter, 
Margaret Sherrill (BA' 44) Lynn 
and Billy Sherrill, his son 
(BA'54). 

Schedule of events for May 24-28 
SUNDAY - MAY 24 

Mrs. S. D. Slatton died Dec. 
24, 1958. Funeral services were 
held at Paragould on Dec. 25. 
Surviving children include five 
ex-students of Harding; Mrs. Ray 
Farmer (Polly) (,54), John Paul 
(BA'55), Ludene (BA'51), Ruth 
(BA'57) and Joe (BA'55). 

Lynn Davis ('59) died sudden­
ly while in a coma following a 
boxing match on Jan. 15, 1959 
at Houston, Texas. Funeral serv­
ices were in the same city on 
Jan. 20. Our sincere sympathy 
goes to his wfe, the former Nan 
Lusk ('60). 

J. T. Berryhill, father of M. E. 
(,34), J. E. (,40), and E. E. 
(,47), passed away suddenly on 
Feb. 12, 1959. Funeral was in 
Knoxville, Texas. 

8:00 p.m. Baccalaureate Service, College Church 
Auditorium 

WEDNESDAY - MAY 27 

10:00 a.m. Alumni Chapel 
Class of '34 in charge-Lg. Auditorium 

12:00 noon Reunion Luncheon 
Classes of '29, '34, '39, '44, '49, '54 

4:00 p.m. Alumni-Varsity Softball Game­
Benson Field 

7 :00 p.m. Wednesday evening worship service, 
College Church Auditorium 

8:30 p.m. Harding A Cappella Concert, Large 
Auditorium 

THURSDAY - MAY 28 

10:00 a.m. Commencement Exercises, Large 
Auditorium 

12: 00 noon Annual Alumni Dinner and Business 
Meeting-Dining Hall 

Meeting of social clubs, social hours, and other 
special events will be posted in the Student Center. 

Marriages, continued 
Carol Hailey (,61) to Dan Casey on Aug. 22, 1958, 

at Jefferson City, Mo. 
Shirley Patterson to Delane Way (BA '58) on Aug . 

23, 1958, at Inkster, Mich. . 
Sandra Landreth (,60) to Herman Hughes ('60) 

on Aug. 29, 1958, at Spokane, Wash. 
Jackie Jones (BA '58) to Don Rusk (BS '58) on 

Aug. 31, 1958, at Clarksville, Tenn. 
Catherine Strother (,61) to Mike Sinapiades ('60) 

on Sept. 5, 1958, at Wordell, Mo. 
Mary Dockery ('60) to James C. Hughes on Sept. 

7, 1958, at Fayetteville. 
Diane Burnes ('60) to Arthur Morris on Oct. 12, 

1958, at Yellville. 
Joy Ganus ('56) to Dr. C. B. Billingsley on Oct. 

24,1958, at New Orleans, La. 
Dorma Rogers (,57) to Gene Rainey (BS '58) on 

Oct. 24, 1958, at Rosslyn, Ky. 
Shirley Fisk ('56) to Daniel Cook on Oct. 25, 1958, 

at Cuyahoga Falls, O. 
Frances Cherry ('60) to Jim Smith (,61) on Nov. 

8,1958, at Pine Bluff. 
Rosalind King (Acad.) to Mavis Baldwin (,61) on 

Nov. 22, 1958, at Searcy. 
Tillie Watson (BA '58) to Larry Stone (BS '58) 

on Nov. 29, 1958, in Flint, Mich. 
Andee King (BA '57) to Morgan Richardson (BS 

'55) on Dec. 14, 1958, at Searcy. 
Yvonne Fagan ('60) to Joe Olree ('60) on Dec. 

19, 1958, at Kennett, Mo. 
Sandra Disch ('60) to Ray Morris ('59) on Dec. 

26, 1958, at Lonoke. 
Linda Phillips ('60) to Darrel Alexander (BA '58) 

on Dec. 28, 1958, at Haynesville, La. 
Mary Louise Johnson ('60) to Joe Holman on 

June 20, 1958, at Memphis, Tenn. 
Dorothy Todd (BA '53) to Hubert McCray on 

April 5, 1958, at Beaumont, Tex. 
Daisy Dean Richesin (,57) to Paul Davis on April 25, 

1958, at Omaha. 
Judy Johnson (,61) to John J. Buatt on Dec. 21, 

1958, at Pine Bluff. 
Hideko Kobayashi (BA '58) to Francis Albin (BS 

'57) on Dec. 26, 1958, at Seattle, Wash. 

Births 
Daughter, Cherri Cay, to Luther ('58) and Doris 

McInturff (BA '52) Coward on March 6, 1957, in 
Searcy. 

Daughter, Bonnie Beth, to Mr. and Mrs. Jim 
Massey (BA '52) on April 17, 1957, at Montgomery, 
Ala. 

Son, Johnny Franklin, to Johnny and Shirley Mc­
Cartney (,57) Roach on Feb. 13, 1958, at Newport. 

Daughter, Donna Jo, to Don and Billie Rollins 
('53) Moore on July 20, 1958, at Morenci, Ariz. 

Daughter, Rebekah Drusilla, to Mr. and Mrs. 
James Ledford (BA '57) on July 25, 1958, at West 
Point, Miss. 

Son, Mark Anthony, to Charles ('58) and Beverly 
Butler (,54) Cheatham on Aug. 5, 1958, at Lewisburg, 
Tenn. 

Daughter, Fayetta, to Mr. and Mrs. Marvin Than­
nisch (BA '58) on Aug. 28, 1958, in San Antonio, Tex. 

Daughter, Joy, to Ross (BA '58) and Nanci Pries­
ter (Acad.) Ramsay on Sept. 6, 1958, at Parma, Idaho. 

Daughter, Frances Kathleen, to Joe and Mary 
Grady (BA '55) Madden on Sept. 8, 1958, at Beedeville. 

Daughter, Laura Ann, to Pat (BA '58) and Mary 
Hamlett ('59) Bell on Sept. 10, 1958, at Fayetteville. 

Son, Jeffry Lee, to Mr. and Mrs. Donald Michael 
(BA '56) on Sept. 12, 1958, at Glenwood Springs, Colo. 

Son, James Warren, to Warren and Helen Juanita 
Baker (,54) White on Sept. 12, 1958, at Tullahoma, 
Tenn. 

Adopted daughter, Karen Janice, to Harold and 
Janice Baker ('50) Jones on Sept. 17, 1958, at Lil­
bourn, Mo. 

Daughter, Kristy Lou, to Kent (BS '53) and Nor­
ma Lou Hamilton (BA '53) Rollmann on Sept. 21,1958, 
at Bartlesville, Okla. 

Daughter, Felicia Renee', to Maynard (BA '58) 
and Sue Billingsley ('59) Hammans on Sept. 24, 1958, 
at Albuquerque, N.M. 

Son, Jonathan Mark, to Tolbert (BA '45) and 
Marguerite Barker (,47) Vaughan, Jr., on Sept. 24, 
1958, at Jacksonville, Fla. 

Daughter, Cynthia Kaye, to Jesse (,57) and Mary 
Anne Smith ('58) Keathley on Sept. 25, 1958, at 
Hawaii. 

Son, Steven Vernon, to Numa and Ruth Benson 
(BA '48) Crowder on Sept. 27, 1958, at Macomb, Ill. 

Son, Bruce Leonard, to Richard (BA '49) and 
Mabel Perry (BA '49) Taylor on Sept. 28, 1958, in 
Florence, Ala. 

Daughter, Lois Etna, to James (MA '53) and Wan­
da Diestelkamp ('56) Hodges on Sept. 28, 1958, at 
Chicago, Ill. 

Son, Robin Dale, to Kenneth (BS '55) and Eliza­
beth Lansdon (BA '58) Perrin on Sept. 30, 1958, at 
Searcy. , 

Daughter, Barbara Ann, to Mr. and Mrs. Richard 
Burt ('56) on Oct. 6, 1958, at Dallas, Tex. 

Daughter, Heather Lynn, to James and Kitty At­
kinson (Staff) on Oct. 6, 1958, at Searcy. 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Skelton (MA '53) have an 
adopted son, Harold Edward, who arrived on Oct. 7, 
1958, at Frankfurt, Germany. 

Son, Richard Dale, to Dale (BA '56) and Imogene 
McAlister (Assoc.) McAnulty on Oct. 8, 1958, at Du­
rant, Okla. 

Daughter, Laura Rene', to Mr. and Mrs. Lewis 
Clark ('59) on Oct. 14, 1958, at Portales, N.M. 

Daughter, Mernie Robin, to Bob (BA '53) and 
Cora Payne (,57) Anderson on Oct. 17, 1958, at In­
dianapolis, Ind. 

Daughter, Derinda Ann, to Leon (BA '56) and 
Alma Bell ('58) Goff on Oct. 19, 1958, at Imperial 
Beach, Calif. 

Son, John Bradley, to Bob (BA '45) and Betty 
Maple (BA '45) Hawkins on Oct. 22, 1958, at Plain­
view, Tex. 

Son, Edward Ren, to Wallace and Juanita Sei­
mears (,43) Heitman on Oct. 27, 1958, at Larado, Tex. 

Son, Kevin Lamar, to Joe ('50) and Nell Young 
(,54) Webb on Oct. 28, 1958, at Searcy. 

Son, Lewis Bryant, to Robert ('60) and Shelby 
Bryant ('58) Mills on Nov. 2, 1958, at Mt. Rainer, Md. 



Mary Frances BoIleau (Grad.) is a nurse at the 
West Lincoln Memorial Hospital in Ontario, Canada. 

Allen Childress ('59) is employed at a T.V. station 
in Little Rock. . 

Mal Caskey (,61) is a communications officer for the 
police department in Glenview, Ill. 

LaRue Whitlock (,61) Cochran is a bookkeeper for 
the State Bank & Trust Co. in Dexter, Mich. 

Bob Cates ('60) is enrolled in the Tennessee School 
of Pharmacy in Memphis, Tenn. 

Doyle Davenport (,43) is principal of Yellville-Sum­
mit High School, where he has taught for 13 years. 

Tom Eaves (BA'58) is teaching in the Bible depart­
ment at Western Christian College in Weburn, Sas­
katchewan, Canada. During the recent lectureship 
held there he spoke at the dinner for preachers and 
elders. 

Yvonne Davis (,61) is a secretary for the Remington 
Rand Co. in Dallas Tex. 

David Eldridge (BA'58) is teaching English in junior 
high school in Tucumcari, N. M. 

Lajuana Downs (,61) is a secretary for the Inter­
national Paper Co. in Pine Bluff. 

John Bessire (MAT '58) is principal of the Pacific 
Christian Academy in Graton, Calif. Aquilla Fuchs 
(BA'54) is directing the chorus and they are both 
working with the church in Graton. 

Phil Futrell ('59) is a student at the School of Phar­
macy in Little Rock. His wife, Gwen Mullins (,60) is 
a comptometer operator for Southwestern Bell Tele­
phone Co. 

Don Glover ('58) is preaching for the church in 
Bellefonte. 

Mildred Teffertiller ('48) Hindman teaches third 
grade in Herrin, Ill., and is a critics teacher of Southern 
Illinois University. 

Glenda Higgins ('60) is a proofreader for the Cuoley 
Printing Co. in Nashville, Tenn. 

Loretta Holtom ('60) is a PBX operator for the 
International Paper Co. in Camden. 

Dale Jorgensen (BM'48) received a Ph.D. in music 
from Indiana University and is on the staff of Texas 
Women's University in Denton. 

Malcom KelJy (,50) is teaching English at Blooming­
burg High School in Bloomingburg, O. 

James Ledfol·d (BA'S7) is preaching in Kentucky 
and is district Scout executive for the Boy Scouts in 
Evansville, Ind. 

Ron Lewis ('61) is a carpentry apprentice for Fluor 
Corp. Led. in Baton Rouge, La. 

Nelle Felker (,43) Lindsey is a laboratory assistant 
for the Health Dept. in Evanston, Ill. 

Hilda Milligan ('58) is a steno-typist for the Na­
tional Lock Co. in Rockford, Ill. 

Reports from Alumni chapters Little Rock 

Thursday, Nov. 6,,1958, the Little 
Rock chapter was host at the' annual 
coffee hour for all Harding alumni 
attending the Arkansas Education 
Association convention. It was 
held at the Lafayette Hotel from 
4-5:30 p.m. Name tags identified 
about 75 to 100 alumni that at­
tended. A colored film of Harding 
was continually showing during the 
coffee hour. Lois Benson McEuen 
(BA'50), Jane Sutherlin Hefley 
(BA'55) , J ohnice Young Hearn 
(BA'56), and Kansas Nell Webb 
Pruett, (,45) served on the welcom­
ing committee. 

Southeast Louisana 

At the regular winter meeting of 
the Southeast Louisiana Chapter 
held on Dec. 5, 1958, the motion 
was made and passed to pay-for-a­
day, March 27, the anniversary of 
the chapter. They also agreed to 
maintain a minimum balance of 
$250 in a New Orleans bank, and 
each year all funds in excess of said 
amount shall be sent to the general 
fund of the college or withheld for 
use in the scholarship fund, to be 
decided by a committee. 

Plans were made for prospective 
students' meetings in both New 
Orleans and Baton Rouge. 

Abilene Lectureship 

During the ACC Lectureship a 
special meeting of Harding College 
ex-students was held. The meet­
ing was called by Leon Sanderson 
of Memphis and approximately 75 
former students of Harding College 
were in attendance. Dr. Benson 
gave a report on the college and Dr. 
Billy Mattox, president of Lubbock 
Christian College, reported on the 
service which alumni are giving to 
the cause of Christ. Sanderson 
served as master of ceremonies. 
The meeting was closed with the 
singing of the Harding Alma Mater. 

Wichita,Kansas 
At the Feb. 1 meeting of the 

Wichita, Kan., chapter, president 
Ulrey presented the official charter 
to president Kenneth R. Childs 
(,53). Prospective students were 
invited, and 86 persons were pres­
ent. The chapter is discussing an 
early future "Pay-for-a-Day." 

Do you know of a Christian camp 
in your area? Would you please 
send the name and address of the 
camp to the Personnel Office, 
Harding College. 

The Little Rock chapter also had 
its regular fall meeting Frid.ay, Nov. 
14. They met at the fellowship 
room of the Izard Street church in 
Little Rock. 

Herb Dawson ('45) was elected 
as the new vice-president to replace 
Worley Ferguson, (BA'45) who 
recently moved to West Helena. 
About 20 members were present. 
The Harding College quartet, com­
posed of Morgan Richardson, Dean 
Priest, Bob Silvey, and Jim Howard, 
provided musical entertainment. 
Don Waldrop, also from Harding, 
gave a humorous reading, and a 
colored film of Harding was shown. 
Following the regular meeting re­
freshments were served and a fel­
lowship period was enjoyed. 

Cecil Garrison (BS'39) is director of Audio-Visual 
services and associate professor of physical education 
at Arkansas State Teachers College. 

Anna Jo George ('58) graduated from Arkansas 
Baptist Hospital School of Nursing, Aug. 28, 1958. She 
is now night supervisor at Porter-Rodgers Hospital in 
Searcy. 

Garth Martin ('60) is a parts salesman for Smart 
Chevrolet Co. in Pine Bluff. . 

Anita McEachern ('60) is a claim clerk for Mutual 
of Omaha agency in Lansing, Mich. 

Ann Etta Cooper (,57) Moore is assistant dietitian 
at Sears, Roebuck and Co. in Memphis, Tenn. 

Layne Mahan (,61) is attending Draughon's Business 
College in Muskogee, Okla. 

Carl Matheny (Grad.) preaches at the Central Ave. 
church in Batesville. He is also doing some graduate 
work at Harding College School of Bible and Religion 
in Memphis. 

Wallace Mays ('58) is preaching for the church in 
Effingham, Ill. 

James Maxwell (BS'55) is in the public relations 
division of the Ford Motor Co. in Dearborn, Mich. 

Ethelyn McNutt (BA'51) English is chief PBX opera­
tor in the accounting department for Pan American 
Petroleum Corp. in Oklahoma City, Okla. 

Marcia Moore (,61) is in nurses' training at the 
Methodist Hospital in Memphis Tenn. 

Eddie Morphis (BA'58) is preaching full time for 
the chw'ch in Tehachapi, Calif. 

Bob Nossaman (BS'55) is teaching junior high 
science and senior high physics at LeGrand, Iowa. 

Lan'y Nixon ('60) is a machinist for Hydraulic Lap­
ping Co. in South Gate, Calif. 

Montean Nolan ('60) is secretary at KOMO TV sta­
tion in Seattle, Wash. 

Linda Parks ('58) is teaching fourth grade in East 
Prairie, Mo. 

Will Parker (BA'58) is teaching art in the school 
systems of Magnolia. 

Wiley Parker (BA'58) is teaching art and English 
in the Bernie, Mo., high school. 

Nadine Pate (BA'57) is employed as Child Welfare 
Analyst in Red Bank, N. J. 

O. R. Perkins (BA'45) was recently named the out­
standing rural ministel' for 1957 in Cherokee, Tex., at 
the fourth annual awal·ds dinner of the Cherokee Coun­
cil Soil Conservation District at Jacksonville, Tex. 

Tony Pippen (BA'58) is a newspaper reporter for 
the Daily Dunklin Democrat in Kennett, Mo. 

Lester Richesin (BA'53) is teaching seventh and 
eighth grade social studies in Republic, Mo. His wife, 
Frances Ingalls (,54) is teaching in the grade school at 
Prairie View, Mo. 

Paul Rhodes (BA'55) is an accountant for Mont­
gomery Ward Co. in Ill. 

Carol Robertson ('59) is teaching kindergarten and 
first grade at Ruby school in Ruby, Mich. 

Betty Ruffin (,61) is bookkeeper for K & K Ap­
pliance Hardware Co., in Bettendorf, Iowa. 

Ed Snow ('60) is an electronic technician for Vitro 
Corp. in Ft. Walton Beach, Fla. 

Janice Stroud (BA'57) is a speech therapist in Web­
ster Groves, Mo., school system. 

Adalene Spence ('61) is a legal secretary for Jones, 
Blackman, Rorex law firm in Little Rock. 

LaVerne Thacker (,61) is secretary for Williams 
Candy Co. in Oklahoma City, Okla. 

Wilbert Wiggs ('54) is reporter and editor for 
the Okmulgee Daily Times in Okla. 

Robert Webb (BS '47) is an associate bacteriolo­
gist for Argonne National Laboratory of Lemont, Ill. 

Nancy Weddle (,61) is a typist for the Credit 
Bureau of Greater Little Rock, Inc. 

Phoebe Welch (,61) is a secl'entry for the Allied 
We Reserve Insurance Co. in Oklahoma City. 

Charles Yale ('55) is studying for an M.S. degree 
in Psychology at Trinity University, San Antonio, Tex., 
while in the medical corps at Ft. Sam. Houston. 

Duane McCampbell (BA '58) has sailed for Japan, 
where he will begin teaching in. Ibaraki Christian 
College. 

Richardson Lynn ('51) has been appointed area 
manager of Arkansas and Missouri for the Gordon 
Bernard Co. of Cincinnati, publishers of the Commun­
ity Birthday Calendar fund-raising plan. 

Max Larwin (BA '58) is working as a representa­
tive for Pfizer Laboratories in Waterloo, N .Y. 

Pat Stewart ('58) is a telephone communications 
engineer for the General Telephone Co. of Fla. 

Bob and Bess Goodrich ('51) are active with the 
congregation of the church in North Buffalo, N.Y. 

Charlie Coil ('53) has a four day a week TV pro­
gram over channel 10, EI Dorado at 12: 15. 

A salute to the class of '53 for the four following 
members of their class enrolled at the school in Mem­
phis: G. W. Allison, preaching at Pocahontas; Harold 
Littt'ell, preaching at Nettleton and mechanic at Crow­
ley's Ridge Academy; Al Stevens, preparing for a chap­
laincy in the Navy; and Billy Williams, working with 
the church in McCrory. 

Jerry Adams ('54) was graduated from the Uni­
versity of Oklahoma th:s past June with a B.S. in pe­
troleum engineering. He is employed with an independ­
ent oil producer in Dallas, Tex. 

Harold Romine (BA '54) is carrier for the post 
office and minister for the deaf congregation in Lans­
ing, Mich. He preaches on Sunday morning in Howell, 
Mich. 

James Frazee (BA '36) for the past year has held 
the honorary position of president of the Louisville Bar 
Association, an organization of approximately 800 
lawyers in Jefferson County, Ky. Mr. Frazee has also 
held the offices of treasurer and first vice-president 
and has been active in the association for about ten 
years. 

Marriages 
Shirley McCartney (,57) to Johnny Roach on Dec. 

18, 1955, at Newport. 
Ann Etta Cooper (,57) to Billy D. Moore on May 

23, 1958, at Memphis, Tenn. 
Jonnie Sue Gattis ('60) to Glenn Kelley ('59) on 

June 8, 1958, at St. Petersburg, Fla. 
Peggy Watson (,61) to Bill Powers (BA '58) on 

July 25, 1958, at Flint, Mich. 
Alice Young (,61) to Dean Fugett on July 25, 

1958, at Batesville 
Elaine Kee ('61) to Billy Whitener on July 27, 

1958, at Bradford. 



Mary Frances BoIleau (Grad.) is a nurse at the 
West Lincoln Memorial Hospital in Ontario, Canada. 

Allen Childress ('59) is employed at a T.V. station 
in Little Rock. . 

Mal Caskey (,61) is a communications officer for the 
police department in Glenview, Ill. 

LaRue Whitlock (,61) Cochran is a bookkeeper for 
the State Bank & Trust Co. in Dexter, Mich. 

Bob Cates ('60) is enrolled in the Tennessee School 
of Pharmacy in Memphis, Tenn. 

Doyle Davenport (,43) is principal of Yellville-Sum­
mit High School, where he has taught for 13 years. 

Tom Eaves (BA'58) is teaching in the Bible depart­
ment at Western Christian College in Weburn, Sas­
katchewan, Canada. During the recent lectureship 
held there he spoke at the dinner for preachers and 
elders. 

Yvonne Davis (,61) is a secretary for the Remington 
Rand Co. in Dallas Tex. 

David Eldridge (BA'58) is teaching English in junior 
high school in Tucumcari, N. M. 

Lajuana Downs (,61) is a secretary for the Inter­
national Paper Co. in Pine Bluff. 

John Bessire (MAT '58) is principal of the Pacific 
Christian Academy in Graton, Calif. Aquilla Fuchs 
(BA'54) is directing the chorus and they are both 
working with the church in Graton. 

Phil Futrell ('59) is a student at the School of Phar­
macy in Little Rock. His wife, Gwen Mullins (,60) is 
a comptometer operator for Southwestern Bell Tele­
phone Co. 

Don Glover ('58) is preaching for the church in 
Bellefonte. 

Mildred Teffertiller ('48) Hindman teaches third 
grade in Herrin, Ill., and is a critics teacher of Southern 
Illinois University. 

Glenda Higgins ('60) is a proofreader for the Cuoley 
Printing Co. in Nashville, Tenn. 

Loretta Holtom ('60) is a PBX operator for the 
International Paper Co. in Camden. 

Dale Jorgensen (BM'48) received a Ph.D. in music 
from Indiana University and is on the staff of Texas 
Women's University in Denton. 

Malcom KelJy (,50) is teaching English at Blooming­
burg High School in Bloomingburg, O. 

James Ledfol·d (BA'S7) is preaching in Kentucky 
and is district Scout executive for the Boy Scouts in 
Evansville, Ind. 

Ron Lewis ('61) is a carpentry apprentice for Fluor 
Corp. Led. in Baton Rouge, La. 

Nelle Felker (,43) Lindsey is a laboratory assistant 
for the Health Dept. in Evanston, Ill. 

Hilda Milligan ('58) is a steno-typist for the Na­
tional Lock Co. in Rockford, Ill. 

Reports from Alumni chapters Little Rock 

Thursday, Nov. 6,,1958, the Little 
Rock chapter was host at the' annual 
coffee hour for all Harding alumni 
attending the Arkansas Education 
Association convention. It was 
held at the Lafayette Hotel from 
4-5:30 p.m. Name tags identified 
about 75 to 100 alumni that at­
tended. A colored film of Harding 
was continually showing during the 
coffee hour. Lois Benson McEuen 
(BA'50), Jane Sutherlin Hefley 
(BA'55) , J ohnice Young Hearn 
(BA'56), and Kansas Nell Webb 
Pruett, (,45) served on the welcom­
ing committee. 

Southeast Louisana 

At the regular winter meeting of 
the Southeast Louisiana Chapter 
held on Dec. 5, 1958, the motion 
was made and passed to pay-for-a­
day, March 27, the anniversary of 
the chapter. They also agreed to 
maintain a minimum balance of 
$250 in a New Orleans bank, and 
each year all funds in excess of said 
amount shall be sent to the general 
fund of the college or withheld for 
use in the scholarship fund, to be 
decided by a committee. 

Plans were made for prospective 
students' meetings in both New 
Orleans and Baton Rouge. 

Abilene Lectureship 

During the ACC Lectureship a 
special meeting of Harding College 
ex-students was held. The meet­
ing was called by Leon Sanderson 
of Memphis and approximately 75 
former students of Harding College 
were in attendance. Dr. Benson 
gave a report on the college and Dr. 
Billy Mattox, president of Lubbock 
Christian College, reported on the 
service which alumni are giving to 
the cause of Christ. Sanderson 
served as master of ceremonies. 
The meeting was closed with the 
singing of the Harding Alma Mater. 

Wichita,Kansas 
At the Feb. 1 meeting of the 

Wichita, Kan., chapter, president 
Ulrey presented the official charter 
to president Kenneth R. Childs 
(,53). Prospective students were 
invited, and 86 persons were pres­
ent. The chapter is discussing an 
early future "Pay-for-a-Day." 

Do you know of a Christian camp 
in your area? Would you please 
send the name and address of the 
camp to the Personnel Office, 
Harding College. 

The Little Rock chapter also had 
its regular fall meeting Frid.ay, Nov. 
14. They met at the fellowship 
room of the Izard Street church in 
Little Rock. 

Herb Dawson ('45) was elected 
as the new vice-president to replace 
Worley Ferguson, (BA'45) who 
recently moved to West Helena. 
About 20 members were present. 
The Harding College quartet, com­
posed of Morgan Richardson, Dean 
Priest, Bob Silvey, and Jim Howard, 
provided musical entertainment. 
Don Waldrop, also from Harding, 
gave a humorous reading, and a 
colored film of Harding was shown. 
Following the regular meeting re­
freshments were served and a fel­
lowship period was enjoyed. 

Cecil Garrison (BS'39) is director of Audio-Visual 
services and associate professor of physical education 
at Arkansas State Teachers College. 

Anna Jo George ('58) graduated from Arkansas 
Baptist Hospital School of Nursing, Aug. 28, 1958. She 
is now night supervisor at Porter-Rodgers Hospital in 
Searcy. 

Garth Martin ('60) is a parts salesman for Smart 
Chevrolet Co. in Pine Bluff. . 

Anita McEachern ('60) is a claim clerk for Mutual 
of Omaha agency in Lansing, Mich. 

Ann Etta Cooper (,57) Moore is assistant dietitian 
at Sears, Roebuck and Co. in Memphis, Tenn. 

Layne Mahan (,61) is attending Draughon's Business 
College in Muskogee, Okla. 

Carl Matheny (Grad.) preaches at the Central Ave. 
church in Batesville. He is also doing some graduate 
work at Harding College School of Bible and Religion 
in Memphis. 

Wallace Mays ('58) is preaching for the church in 
Effingham, Ill. 

James Maxwell (BS'55) is in the public relations 
division of the Ford Motor Co. in Dearborn, Mich. 

Ethelyn McNutt (BA'51) English is chief PBX opera­
tor in the accounting department for Pan American 
Petroleum Corp. in Oklahoma City, Okla. 

Marcia Moore (,61) is in nurses' training at the 
Methodist Hospital in Memphis Tenn. 

Eddie Morphis (BA'58) is preaching full time for 
the chw'ch in Tehachapi, Calif. 

Bob Nossaman (BS'55) is teaching junior high 
science and senior high physics at LeGrand, Iowa. 

Lan'y Nixon ('60) is a machinist for Hydraulic Lap­
ping Co. in South Gate, Calif. 

Montean Nolan ('60) is secretary at KOMO TV sta­
tion in Seattle, Wash. 

Linda Parks ('58) is teaching fourth grade in East 
Prairie, Mo. 

Will Parker (BA'58) is teaching art in the school 
systems of Magnolia. 

Wiley Parker (BA'58) is teaching art and English 
in the Bernie, Mo., high school. 

Nadine Pate (BA'57) is employed as Child Welfare 
Analyst in Red Bank, N. J. 

O. R. Perkins (BA'45) was recently named the out­
standing rural ministel' for 1957 in Cherokee, Tex., at 
the fourth annual awal·ds dinner of the Cherokee Coun­
cil Soil Conservation District at Jacksonville, Tex. 

Tony Pippen (BA'58) is a newspaper reporter for 
the Daily Dunklin Democrat in Kennett, Mo. 

Lester Richesin (BA'53) is teaching seventh and 
eighth grade social studies in Republic, Mo. His wife, 
Frances Ingalls (,54) is teaching in the grade school at 
Prairie View, Mo. 

Paul Rhodes (BA'55) is an accountant for Mont­
gomery Ward Co. in Ill. 

Carol Robertson ('59) is teaching kindergarten and 
first grade at Ruby school in Ruby, Mich. 

Betty Ruffin (,61) is bookkeeper for K & K Ap­
pliance Hardware Co., in Bettendorf, Iowa. 

Ed Snow ('60) is an electronic technician for Vitro 
Corp. in Ft. Walton Beach, Fla. 

Janice Stroud (BA'57) is a speech therapist in Web­
ster Groves, Mo., school system. 

Adalene Spence ('61) is a legal secretary for Jones, 
Blackman, Rorex law firm in Little Rock. 

LaVerne Thacker (,61) is secretary for Williams 
Candy Co. in Oklahoma City, Okla. 

Wilbert Wiggs ('54) is reporter and editor for 
the Okmulgee Daily Times in Okla. 

Robert Webb (BS '47) is an associate bacteriolo­
gist for Argonne National Laboratory of Lemont, Ill. 

Nancy Weddle (,61) is a typist for the Credit 
Bureau of Greater Little Rock, Inc. 

Phoebe Welch (,61) is a secl'entry for the Allied 
We Reserve Insurance Co. in Oklahoma City. 

Charles Yale ('55) is studying for an M.S. degree 
in Psychology at Trinity University, San Antonio, Tex., 
while in the medical corps at Ft. Sam. Houston. 

Duane McCampbell (BA '58) has sailed for Japan, 
where he will begin teaching in. Ibaraki Christian 
College. 

Richardson Lynn ('51) has been appointed area 
manager of Arkansas and Missouri for the Gordon 
Bernard Co. of Cincinnati, publishers of the Commun­
ity Birthday Calendar fund-raising plan. 

Max Larwin (BA '58) is working as a representa­
tive for Pfizer Laboratories in Waterloo, N .Y. 

Pat Stewart ('58) is a telephone communications 
engineer for the General Telephone Co. of Fla. 

Bob and Bess Goodrich ('51) are active with the 
congregation of the church in North Buffalo, N.Y. 

Charlie Coil ('53) has a four day a week TV pro­
gram over channel 10, EI Dorado at 12: 15. 

A salute to the class of '53 for the four following 
members of their class enrolled at the school in Mem­
phis: G. W. Allison, preaching at Pocahontas; Harold 
Littt'ell, preaching at Nettleton and mechanic at Crow­
ley's Ridge Academy; Al Stevens, preparing for a chap­
laincy in the Navy; and Billy Williams, working with 
the church in McCrory. 

Jerry Adams ('54) was graduated from the Uni­
versity of Oklahoma th:s past June with a B.S. in pe­
troleum engineering. He is employed with an independ­
ent oil producer in Dallas, Tex. 

Harold Romine (BA '54) is carrier for the post 
office and minister for the deaf congregation in Lans­
ing, Mich. He preaches on Sunday morning in Howell, 
Mich. 

James Frazee (BA '36) for the past year has held 
the honorary position of president of the Louisville Bar 
Association, an organization of approximately 800 
lawyers in Jefferson County, Ky. Mr. Frazee has also 
held the offices of treasurer and first vice-president 
and has been active in the association for about ten 
years. 

Marriages 
Shirley McCartney (,57) to Johnny Roach on Dec. 

18, 1955, at Newport. 
Ann Etta Cooper (,57) to Billy D. Moore on May 

23, 1958, at Memphis, Tenn. 
Jonnie Sue Gattis ('60) to Glenn Kelley ('59) on 

June 8, 1958, at St. Petersburg, Fla. 
Peggy Watson (,61) to Bill Powers (BA '58) on 

July 25, 1958, at Flint, Mich. 
Alice Young (,61) to Dean Fugett on July 25, 

1958, at Batesville 
Elaine Kee ('61) to Billy Whitener on July 27, 

1958, at Bradford. 
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Marriages, continued 
Carol Hailey (,61) to Dan Casey on Aug. 22, 1958, 

at Jefferson City, Mo. 
Shirley Patterson to Delane Way (BA '58) on Aug. 

23, 1958, at Inkster, Mich. 
Sandra Landreth ('60) to Herman Hughes ('60) 

on Aug. 29, 1958, at Spokane, Wash. 
Jackie Jones (BA '58) to Don Rusk (BS '58) on 

Aug. 31, 1958, at Clarksville, Tenn. 
Catherine Strother (,61) to Mike Sinapiades ('60) 

on Sept. 5, 1958, at Wordell, Mo. 
Mary Dockery ('60) to James C. Hughes on Sept. 

7, 1958, at Fayetteville. 
Diane Burnes ('60) to Arthur Morris on Oct. 12, 

1958, at Yellville. 
Joy Ganus ('56) to Dr. C. B. Billingsley on Oct. 

24, 1958, at New Orleans, La. 
Dorma Rogers (,57) to Gene Rainey (BS '58) on 

Oct. 24, 1958, at Rosslyn, Ky. 
Shirley Fisk (,56) to Daniel Cook on Oct. 25, 1958, 

at Cuyahoga Falls, O. 
Frances Cherry ('60) to Jim Smith ('61) on Nov. 

8, 1958, at Pine Bluff. 
Rosalind King (Acad.) to Mavis Baldwin (,61) on 

Nov. 22, 1958, at Searcy. 
Tillie Watson (BA '58) to Larry Stone (BS '58) 

on Nov. 29, 1958, in Flint, Mich. 
Andee King (BA '57) to Morgan Richardson (BS 

'55) on Dec. 14, 1958, at Searcy. 
Yvonne Fagan ('60) to Joe Olree (,60) on Dec. 

19, 1958, at Kennett, Mo. 
Sandra Disch ('60) to Ray Morris ('59) on Dec. 

26, 1958, at Lonoke. 
Linda Phillips ('60) to Darrel Alexander (BA '58) 

on Dec. 28, 1958, at Haynesville, La. 
Mary Louise Johnson ('60) to Joe Holman on 

June 20, 1958, at Memphis, Tenn. 
Dorothy Todd (BA '53) to Hubert McCray on 

April 5, 1958, at Beaumont, Tex. 
Daisy Dean Richesin (,57) to Paul Davis on April 25, 

1958, at Omaha. 
Judy Johnson (,61) to John J. Buatt on Dec. 21, 

1958, at Pine Bluff. 
Hideko Kobayashi (BA '58) to Francis Albin (BS 

'57) on Dec. 26, 1958, at Seattle, Wash. 

Births 
Daughter, Cherri Cay, to Luther ('58) and Doris 

McInturff (BA '52) Coward on March 6, 1957, in 
Searcy. 

Daughter, Bonnie Beth, to Mr. and Mrs. Jim 
Massey (BA '52) on April 17, 1957, at Montgomery, 
Ala. 

Son, Johnny Franklin, to Johnny and Shirley Mc­
Cartney (,57) Roach on Feb. 13, 1958, at Newport. 

Daughter, Donna Jo, to Don and Billie Rollins 
('53) Moore on July 20, 1958, at Morenci, Ariz. 

Daughter, Rebekah Drusilla, to Mr. and Mrs. 
James Ledford (BA '57) on July 25, 1958, at West 
Point, Miss. 

Son, Mark Anthony, to Charles ('58) and Beverly 
Butler (,54) Cheatham on Aug. 5, 1958, at Lewisburg, 
Tenn. 

Daughter, Fayetta, to Mr. and Mrs. Marvin Than­
nisch (BA '58) on Aug. 28, 1958, in San Antonio, Tex. 

Daughter, Joy, to Ross (BA '58) and Nanci Pries­
ter (Acad.) Ramsay on Sept. 6, 1958, at Parma, Idaho. 

Daughter, Frances Kathleen, to Joe and Mary 
Grady (BA '55) Madden on Sept. 8, 1958, at Beedeville. 

Daughter, Laura Ann, to Pat (BA '58) and Mary 
Hamlett ('59) Bell on Sept. 10, 1958, at Fayetteville. 

Son, Jeffry Lee, to Mr. and Mrs. Donald Michael 
(BA '56) on Sept. 12, 1958, at Glenwood Springs, Colo. 

Son, James Warren, to Warren and Helen Juanita 
Baker (,54) White on Sept. 12, 1958, at Tullahoma, 
Tenn. 

Adopted daughter, Karen Janice, to Harold and 
Janice Baker ('50) Jones on Sept. 17, 1958, at Lil­
bourn, Mo. 

Daughter, Kristy Lou, to Kent (BS '53) and Nor­
ma Lou Hamilton (BA '53) Rollmann on Sept. 21, 1958, 
at Bartlesville, Okla. 

Daughter, Felicia Renee', to Maynard (BA '58) 
and Sue Billingsley ('59) Hammans on Sept. 24, 1958, 
at Albuquerque, N.M. 

Son, Jonathan Mark, to Tolbert (BA '45) and 
Marguerite Barker (,47) Vaughan, Jr., on Sept. 24, 
1958, at Jacksonville, Fla. 

Daughter, Cynthia Kaye, to Jesse (,57) and Mary 
Anne Smith ('58) Keathley on Sept. 25, 1958, at 
Hawaii. 

Son, Steven Vernon, to Numa and Ruth Benson 
(BA '48) Crowder on Sept. 27, 1958, at Macomb, Ill. 

Son, Bruce Leonard, to Richard (BA '49) and 
Mabel Perry (BA '49) Taylor on Sept. 28, 1958, in 
Florence, Ala. 

Daughter, Lois Etna, to James (MA '53) and Wan­
da Diestelkamp ('56) Hodges on Sept. 28, 1958, at 
Chicago, Ill. 

Son, Robin Dale, to Kenneth (BS '55) and Eliza­
beth Lansdon (BA '58) Perrin on Sept. 30, 1958, at 
Searcy. 

Daughter, Barbara Ann, to Mr. and Mrs. Richard 
Burt ('56) on Oct. 6, 1958, at Dallas, Tex. 

Daughter, Heather Lynn, to James and Kitty At­
kinson (Staff) on Oct. 6, 1958, at Searcy. 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Skelton (MA '53) have an 
adopted son, Harold Edward; who arrived on Oct. 7, 
1958, at Frankfurt, Germany. 

Son, Richard Dale, to Dale (BA '56) and Imogene 
McAlister (Assoc.) McAnulty on Oct. 8, 1958, at Du­
rant, Okla. 

Daughter, Laura Rene', to Mr. and Mrs. Lewis 
Clark ('59) on Oct. 14, 1958, at Portales, N.M. 

Daughter, Mernie Robin, to Bob (BA '53) and 
Cora Payne (,57) Anderson on Oct. 17, 1958, at In­
dianapolis, Ind. 

Daughter, Derinda Ann, to Leon (BA '56) and 
Alma Bell ('58) Goff on Oct. 19, 1958, at Imperial 
Beach, Calif. 

Son, John Bradley, to Bob (BA '45) and Betty 
Maple (BA '45) Hawkins on Oct. 22, 1958, at Plain­
view, Tex. 

Son, Edward Ren, to Wallace and Juanita Sei­
mears (,43) Heitman on Oct. 27, 1958, at Larado, Tex. 

Son, Kevin Lamar, to Joe ('50) and Nell Young 
(,54) Webb on Oct. 28, 1958, at Searcy. 

Son, Lewis Bryant, to Robert (,60) and Shelby 
Bryant ('58) Mills on Nov. 2, 1958, at Mt. Rainer, Md. 
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Births, continued 
Son, Richard Clyde, to David and Lois Wilson 

(,43) Dummer on Nov. 8, 1958, at Paducah, Ky. 
Son, Robert Alan, to Jack (BA '52) and Sue Allen 

(BA '53) Poland on Nov. 10, 1958, at Kansas City, Mo. 
Son, Robert Price, to Bob (BA '53) and Marilyn 

Price ('55) Futrell on Nov. 12, 1958, at Walnut Ridge. 
Daughter, Joann Adele, to Bob (,61) and Janet 

Underwood ('59) McKenzie on Nov. 14, 1958, at Searcy. 
Daughter, Frances Elizabeth, to Doug (,51) and 

Tommie Potter ('56) Reaves on Nov. 21, 1958, at New 
Orleans, La. 

Daughter, Mary Jane, to Joe (BA '56) and Mary 
Ruth Herren (,57) Lewis on Nov. 22, 1958, at York, 
Neb. 

Daughter, Beth Ann, to Mr. and Mrs. Travis Tur­
man ('59) on Nov. 22, 1958, at Noble, Ill. 

Son, Steven Clem, to Norman and Jane Clem (,51) 
Haley on Nov. 28, 1958, at Little Rock. 

Son, Walt Emerson, to Mr. and Mrs. Allan Chil­
dress ('59) on Nov. 28, 1958, at Little Rock. 

Son, Jesse David, to J. D. ('59) and Lorrie Smith 
('58) Cash on Nov. 30, 1958, at Searcy. 

Son, Lee Davis, to Jack (BA '57) and Mary Ann 
Whitaker (BA '54) Harris on Dec. 1, 1958, at Sibley, 
Ill. 

Daughter, Melinda Kay, to Mr. and Mrs. Curtis 
Ward (BA '51) on Dec. 7, 1958, at Wichita, Kan. 

Son, Edward Joe, to Ed (BS '58) and Vivian Mor­
ris ('59') Mosby on Dec. 17, 1958, at Fayetteville. 

Son, Roy Adair, to R. A. and Norma Sanderson 
(BA '50) Cox on Dec. 21, 1958, at Dallas, Tex. 

Son, Lacy, to Mr. and Mrs. Lacy Williams ('55) 
on Dec. 22, 1958, at Wyandotte, Mich. 

Daughter, Nancy Randolph, to Mr. and Mrs. Ralph 
Hartman (BA '55) on Dec. 27, 1958, at Oklahoma City, 
Okla. 

Adopted son, Paul Wayne, to Everett and Nelle 
Felker (,43) Lindsey, born Jan. 1, 1950. 
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Son, Debon Dee, to Mr. and Mrs. Bob Myers 
(Assoc.) on Dec. 29, 1958, at Little Rock. 

Daughter, Tanya Michele, to Dwight ('59) and 
Barbara Kline ('60) Smith on Dec. 30, 1958, at Searcy. 

Son, Jack Duane, to Billy (BA '54) and Lorer,3 
Lemmons (,54) Pearson on Dec. 31, 1958, at Trumann. 

Son, Jerry Scott, to Jerry ('56) and Betty Bu­
chanan (BA '57) Gatlin on Jan. 6, 1959, at Paragould. 

Son, George Kennedy, to Mr. and Mrs. Kenny 
French (BS '55) on Jan. 8, 1959, at Tupelo, Miss. 

Son, Patrick Michael, to Patrick ('58) and Eula 
Holloway ('59) Stewart on Oct. 20, 1958, at Collins, O. 

Son, John Mark, to Ed (BA '59) and Myrna Mor­
ford ('60) Rockwell on Jan. 4, 1959, at Searcy. 

Son, Randal Cory, to Mr. and Mrs. Harry Boggs 
(BS '56) on Sept. 4, 1958, at Houston, Tex. 

Son, Billy Frank, to Bill and Jane Sutherlin (BA 
'55) Hefley on Jan. 10, 1959, at EttIe Rock. 

Daughter, Michele Lynn, to Mr. and Mrs. Lynn 
Anderson ('59) on Nov. 30, 1958, at Searcy. 

Daughter, Lisa Carol, to Bill ('59) and Mary Lou 
Williams ('60) Moore on Jan. 3, 1959, in Searcy. 

Son, Michael David, to David (BA '58) and Pat 
Poe ('60) Eldridge on Dec. 29, 1958, at Tucumcari, N.M. 

Son, Mark Alan, to Turel ('53) and Betty Riemer 
('53) Harris on Feb. 19, 1958, at Maryland Heights, 
Mo. 

Son, Jeffery Todd, to Sam (BA'57) and Jeanette 
Hazlet ('56) Stout on Jan. 27, 1959, at Chaomis, Mo. 

Son, Paul Stephen, to Paul (MA'53) and Mildred 
Litle ('56) Cantrell on Jan. 1, 1959, at Kansas City, 
Mo. 

Son, Charles Lynn, to Nan Lusk ('60) Davis on 
Feb. 3, 1959, at Houston, Tex. 

Daughter, Quena Kay, to L. T. (BA '57) and Joan 
Pounds ('59) Gurganus on Aug. 21, 1958, at Cordova, 
Ala. 

Daughter, Terri to John (BA '58) and Carroll 
Pearson (,58) Thornton on July 8, 1958, at Spring­
dale. 
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Marriages, continued 
Carol Hailey (,61) to Dan Casey on Aug. 22, 1958, 

at Jefferson City, Mo. 
Shirley Patterson to Delane Way (BA '58) on Aug. 

23, 1958, at Inkster, Mich. 
Sandra Landreth ('60) to Herman Hughes ('60) 

on Aug. 29, 1958, at Spokane, Wash. 
Jackie Jones (BA '58) to Don Rusk (BS '58) on 

Aug. 31, 1958, at Clarksville, Tenn. 
Catherine Strother (,61) to Mike Sinapiades ('60) 

on Sept. 5, 1958, at Wordell, Mo. 
Mary Dockery ('60) to James C. Hughes on Sept. 

7, 1958, at Fayetteville. 
Diane Burnes ('60) to Arthur Morris on Oct. 12, 

1958, at Yellville. 
Joy Ganus ('56) to Dr. C. B. Billingsley on Oct. 

24, 1958, at New Orleans, La. 
Dorma Rogers (,57) to Gene Rainey (BS '58) on 

Oct. 24, 1958, at Rosslyn, Ky. 
Shirley Fisk (,56) to Daniel Cook on Oct. 25, 1958, 

at Cuyahoga Falls, O. 
Frances Cherry ('60) to Jim Smith ('61) on Nov. 

8, 1958, at Pine Bluff. 
Rosalind King (Acad.) to Mavis Baldwin (,61) on 

Nov. 22, 1958, at Searcy. 
Tillie Watson (BA '58) to Larry Stone (BS '58) 

on Nov. 29, 1958, in Flint, Mich. 
Andee King (BA '57) to Morgan Richardson (BS 

'55) on Dec. 14, 1958, at Searcy. 
Yvonne Fagan ('60) to Joe Olree (,60) on Dec. 

19, 1958, at Kennett, Mo. 
Sandra Disch ('60) to Ray Morris ('59) on Dec. 

26, 1958, at Lonoke. 
Linda Phillips ('60) to Darrel Alexander (BA '58) 

on Dec. 28, 1958, at Haynesville, La. 
Mary Louise Johnson ('60) to Joe Holman on 

June 20, 1958, at Memphis, Tenn. 
Dorothy Todd (BA '53) to Hubert McCray on 

April 5, 1958, at Beaumont, Tex. 
Daisy Dean Richesin (,57) to Paul Davis on April 25, 

1958, at Omaha. 
Judy Johnson (,61) to John J. Buatt on Dec. 21, 

1958, at Pine Bluff. 
Hideko Kobayashi (BA '58) to Francis Albin (BS 

'57) on Dec. 26, 1958, at Seattle, Wash. 

Births 
Daughter, Cherri Cay, to Luther ('58) and Doris 

McInturff (BA '52) Coward on March 6, 1957, in 
Searcy. 

Daughter, Bonnie Beth, to Mr. and Mrs. Jim 
Massey (BA '52) on April 17, 1957, at Montgomery, 
Ala. 

Son, Johnny Franklin, to Johnny and Shirley Mc­
Cartney (,57) Roach on Feb. 13, 1958, at Newport. 

Daughter, Donna Jo, to Don and Billie Rollins 
('53) Moore on July 20, 1958, at Morenci, Ariz. 

Daughter, Rebekah Drusilla, to Mr. and Mrs. 
James Ledford (BA '57) on July 25, 1958, at West 
Point, Miss. 

Son, Mark Anthony, to Charles ('58) and Beverly 
Butler (,54) Cheatham on Aug. 5, 1958, at Lewisburg, 
Tenn. 

Daughter, Fayetta, to Mr. and Mrs. Marvin Than­
nisch (BA '58) on Aug. 28, 1958, in San Antonio, Tex. 

Daughter, Joy, to Ross (BA '58) and Nanci Pries­
ter (Acad.) Ramsay on Sept. 6, 1958, at Parma, Idaho. 

Daughter, Frances Kathleen, to Joe and Mary 
Grady (BA '55) Madden on Sept. 8, 1958, at Beedeville. 

Daughter, Laura Ann, to Pat (BA '58) and Mary 
Hamlett ('59) Bell on Sept. 10, 1958, at Fayetteville. 

Son, Jeffry Lee, to Mr. and Mrs. Donald Michael 
(BA '56) on Sept. 12, 1958, at Glenwood Springs, Colo. 

Son, James Warren, to Warren and Helen Juanita 
Baker (,54) White on Sept. 12, 1958, at Tullahoma, 
Tenn. 

Adopted daughter, Karen Janice, to Harold and 
Janice Baker ('50) Jones on Sept. 17, 1958, at Lil­
bourn, Mo. 

Daughter, Kristy Lou, to Kent (BS '53) and Nor­
ma Lou Hamilton (BA '53) Rollmann on Sept. 21, 1958, 
at Bartlesville, Okla. 

Daughter, Felicia Renee', to Maynard (BA '58) 
and Sue Billingsley ('59) Hammans on Sept. 24, 1958, 
at Albuquerque, N.M. 

Son, Jonathan Mark, to Tolbert (BA '45) and 
Marguerite Barker (,47) Vaughan, Jr., on Sept. 24, 
1958, at Jacksonville, Fla. 

Daughter, Cynthia Kaye, to Jesse (,57) and Mary 
Anne Smith ('58) Keathley on Sept. 25, 1958, at 
Hawaii. 

Son, Steven Vernon, to Numa and Ruth Benson 
(BA '48) Crowder on Sept. 27, 1958, at Macomb, Ill. 

Son, Bruce Leonard, to Richard (BA '49) and 
Mabel Perry (BA '49) Taylor on Sept. 28, 1958, in 
Florence, Ala. 

Daughter, Lois Etna, to James (MA '53) and Wan­
da Diestelkamp ('56) Hodges on Sept. 28, 1958, at 
Chicago, Ill. 

Son, Robin Dale, to Kenneth (BS '55) and Eliza­
beth Lansdon (BA '58) Perrin on Sept. 30, 1958, at 
Searcy. 

Daughter, Barbara Ann, to Mr. and Mrs. Richard 
Burt ('56) on Oct. 6, 1958, at Dallas, Tex. 

Daughter, Heather Lynn, to James and Kitty At­
kinson (Staff) on Oct. 6, 1958, at Searcy. 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Skelton (MA '53) have an 
adopted son, Harold Edward; who arrived on Oct. 7, 
1958, at Frankfurt, Germany. 

Son, Richard Dale, to Dale (BA '56) and Imogene 
McAlister (Assoc.) McAnulty on Oct. 8, 1958, at Du­
rant, Okla. 

Daughter, Laura Rene', to Mr. and Mrs. Lewis 
Clark ('59) on Oct. 14, 1958, at Portales, N.M. 

Daughter, Mernie Robin, to Bob (BA '53) and 
Cora Payne (,57) Anderson on Oct. 17, 1958, at In­
dianapolis, Ind. 

Daughter, Derinda Ann, to Leon (BA '56) and 
Alma Bell ('58) Goff on Oct. 19, 1958, at Imperial 
Beach, Calif. 

Son, John Bradley, to Bob (BA '45) and Betty 
Maple (BA '45) Hawkins on Oct. 22, 1958, at Plain­
view, Tex. 

Son, Edward Ren, to Wallace and Juanita Sei­
mears (,43) Heitman on Oct. 27, 1958, at Larado, Tex. 

Son, Kevin Lamar, to Joe ('50) and Nell Young 
(,54) Webb on Oct. 28, 1958, at Searcy. 

Son, Lewis Bryant, to Robert (,60) and Shelby 
Bryant ('58) Mills on Nov. 2, 1958, at Mt. Rainer, Md. 
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Births, continued 
Son, Richard Clyde, to David and Lois Wilson 

(,43) Dummer on Nov. 8, 1958, at Paducah, Ky. 
Son, Robert Alan, to Jack (BA '52) and Sue Allen 

(BA '53) Poland on Nov. 10, 1958, at Kansas City, Mo. 
Son, Robert Price, to Bob (BA '53) and Marilyn 

Price ('55) Futrell on Nov. 12, 1958, at Walnut Ridge. 
Daughter, Joann Adele, to Bob (,61) and Janet 

Underwood ('59) McKenzie on Nov. 14, 1958, at Searcy. 
Daughter, Frances Elizabeth, to Doug (,51) and 

Tommie Potter ('56) Reaves on Nov. 21, 1958, at New 
Orleans, La. 

Daughter, Mary Jane, to Joe (BA '56) and Mary 
Ruth Herren (,57) Lewis on Nov. 22, 1958, at York, 
Neb. 

Daughter, Beth Ann, to Mr. and Mrs. Travis Tur­
man ('59) on Nov. 22, 1958, at Noble, Ill. 

Son, Steven Clem, to Norman and Jane Clem (,51) 
Haley on Nov. 28, 1958, at Little Rock. 

Son, Walt Emerson, to Mr. and Mrs. Allan Chil­
dress ('59) on Nov. 28, 1958, at Little Rock. 

Son, Jesse David, to J. D. ('59) and Lorrie Smith 
('58) Cash on Nov. 30, 1958, at Searcy. 

Son, Lee Davis, to Jack (BA '57) and Mary Ann 
Whitaker (BA '54) Harris on Dec. 1, 1958, at Sibley, 
Ill. 

Daughter, Melinda Kay, to Mr. and Mrs. Curtis 
Ward (BA '51) on Dec. 7, 1958, at Wichita, Kan. 

Son, Edward Joe, to Ed (BS '58) and Vivian Mor­
ris ('59') Mosby on Dec. 17, 1958, at Fayetteville. 

Son, Roy Adair, to R. A. and Norma Sanderson 
(BA '50) Cox on Dec. 21, 1958, at Dallas, Tex. 

Son, Lacy, to Mr. and Mrs. Lacy Williams ('55) 
on Dec. 22, 1958, at Wyandotte, Mich. 

Daughter, Nancy Randolph, to Mr. and Mrs. Ralph 
Hartman (BA '55) on Dec. 27, 1958, at Oklahoma City, 
Okla. 

Adopted son, Paul Wayne, to Everett and Nelle 
Felker (,43) Lindsey, born Jan. 1, 1950. 
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Son, Debon Dee, to Mr. and Mrs. Bob Myers 
(Assoc.) on Dec. 29, 1958, at Little Rock. 

Daughter, Tanya Michele, to Dwight ('59) and 
Barbara Kline ('60) Smith on Dec. 30, 1958, at Searcy. 

Son, Jack Duane, to Billy (BA '54) and Lorer,3 
Lemmons (,54) Pearson on Dec. 31, 1958, at Trumann. 

Son, Jerry Scott, to Jerry ('56) and Betty Bu­
chanan (BA '57) Gatlin on Jan. 6, 1959, at Paragould. 

Son, George Kennedy, to Mr. and Mrs. Kenny 
French (BS '55) on Jan. 8, 1959, at Tupelo, Miss. 

Son, Patrick Michael, to Patrick ('58) and Eula 
Holloway ('59) Stewart on Oct. 20, 1958, at Collins, O. 

Son, John Mark, to Ed (BA '59) and Myrna Mor­
ford ('60) Rockwell on Jan. 4, 1959, at Searcy. 

Son, Randal Cory, to Mr. and Mrs. Harry Boggs 
(BS '56) on Sept. 4, 1958, at Houston, Tex. 

Son, Billy Frank, to Bill and Jane Sutherlin (BA 
'55) Hefley on Jan. 10, 1959, at EttIe Rock. 

Daughter, Michele Lynn, to Mr. and Mrs. Lynn 
Anderson ('59) on Nov. 30, 1958, at Searcy. 

Daughter, Lisa Carol, to Bill ('59) and Mary Lou 
Williams ('60) Moore on Jan. 3, 1959, in Searcy. 

Son, Michael David, to David (BA '58) and Pat 
Poe ('60) Eldridge on Dec. 29, 1958, at Tucumcari, N.M. 

Son, Mark Alan, to Turel ('53) and Betty Riemer 
('53) Harris on Feb. 19, 1958, at Maryland Heights, 
Mo. 

Son, Jeffery Todd, to Sam (BA'57) and Jeanette 
Hazlet ('56) Stout on Jan. 27, 1959, at Chaomis, Mo. 

Son, Paul Stephen, to Paul (MA'53) and Mildred 
Litle ('56) Cantrell on Jan. 1, 1959, at Kansas City, 
Mo. 

Son, Charles Lynn, to Nan Lusk ('60) Davis on 
Feb. 3, 1959, at Houston, Tex. 

Daughter, Quena Kay, to L. T. (BA '57) and Joan 
Pounds ('59) Gurganus on Aug. 21, 1958, at Cordova, 
Ala. 

Daughter, Terri to John (BA '58) and Carroll 
Pearson (,58) Thornton on July 8, 1958, at Spring­
dale. 
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